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8th December, 2021 

Ms.  Rachel Wileman,
Assistant Director Strategic Infrastructure and Planning,
Oxfordshire County Council,
Environment and Place,
County Hall,
Oxford,
OX1 1ND

Dear Ms. Wileman,

Planning application R3.0138/21by Oxfordshire County Council, County Hall, New 
Road, Oxford, OX1 1ND for planning permission: -

The dualling of the A4130 carriageway (A4130 Widening) from the Milton Gate 
Junction eastwards, including the construction of three roundabouts; - A road bridge 
over the Great Western Mainline (Didcot Science Bridge) and realignment of the A4130 
north east of the proposed road bridge including the relocation of a lagoon; -
Construction of a new road between Didcot and Culham (Didcot to Culham River 
Crossing) including the construction of three roundabouts, a road bridge over the 
Appleford railway sidings and road bridge over the River Thames; - Construction of a 
new road between the B4015 and A415 (Clifton Hampden bypass), including the 
provision of one roundabout and associated junctions; and - Controlled crossings, 
footways and cycleways, landscaping, lighting, noise barriers and sustainable drainage 
systems. at A linear site comprising a corridor between the A34 Milton Interchange and 
the B4015 north of Clifton Hampden including part of the A4130 east of the A34 Milton 
Interchange, land between Didcot and the former Didcot A Power Station and the Great 
Western Mainline, land to the north of Didcot where it crosses a private railway sidings 
and the River Thames to the west of Appleford-on-Thames before joining the A415 west 
of Culham Station, land to the south of Culham Science Centre through to a connection 
with the B4015 north of Clifton Hampden 

Thank you for your letter dated 11th November, 2021 informing the Parish Council that the 
above application has been submitted to Oxfordshire County Council for determination.



Berinsfield Parish Council considered the application at its meeting held on 6th December, 
2021 and it was agreed that I should contact you to ask what will happen to the traffic once it 
arrives at the Golden Balls roundabout. 

Representatives from Berinsfield Parish Council had met virtually with officers from 
Oxfordshire County Council regarding HIF1 and was waiting to receive more information 
about the plans for the Golden Balls roundabout onwards.

Your help in providing this information to the Parish Council would be much appreciated.

Kind regards

Yours sincerely,

Annette Loveland
Clerk to Berinsfield Parish Council 


